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1779.	Mr G R Davis (DA) to ask the Minister of Basic Education:
(1)	Whether, in line with recommendation 1 of the report of the Ministerial Task Team to Investigate Allegations into the Selling of Posts of Educators by Members of Teacher Unions and Departmental Officials in Provincial Education Departments, the alleged illegal actions by educators identified by the specified report has been reported to the SA Police Service for further investigation; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details of each case in terms of the (a) names of (i) those alleged to be involved in the specified illegal actions and (ii) the schools involved and (b) the case numbers of each of the specified cases;
(2)	has she engaged the Minister of Police to dedicate resources to the specified cases to ensure fair and expeditious resolution; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details?		NW2087E
ANSWERS:

(1)  (a) (i) (ii) and (b) The findings and recommendations of the Ministerial Task Team (MTT), including cases that require  the attention of the South African Police Service (SAPS), have been sent to the Provincial Education Departments (PEDs) to take action against the alleged illegal actions.  In terms of Section 3 of the Employment of Educators Act, read with the Disciplinary Code and Procedures for Educators (Schedule 2 of the Employment of Educators Act), the employer of these educators that allegedly sold the posts, is the Head of Department of each implicated Provincial Education Department, hence all cases have been referred to the relevant PED. The relevant details such as (a) names and schools of those involved as well as (b) case numbers will be considered for disclosure after the PEDs have submitted their progress reports at the end of September 2016.

(2) No, the Minister has not engaged the Minister of Police as it is expected that each case must be dealt with closer to where the alleged criminal act has occurred.





